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Blairsville, PA (shown above) lies between Pittsburgh and Johnstown on the Conemaugh 
Division of the Pennsylvania Railroad.  BMRC member Gary Rauch  plans to make Blairsville a 
focus on his layout and will explain to us this month why it offers so many unique modeling 
opportunities (more info on page 5).  The contest topic is “Locomotive Servicing,” which should 
result in a fine display  of coaling towers, roundhouses, sand facilities and more, so join us for 
an evening of learning and fun on Thursday, August 12, 7:15 PM  (or 6:00 PM for dinner 
beforehand, as so many members are doing) at the American Legion Hall, 1150 Pine  in 
Louisville .  Don’t miss it!   

Newsletter of the Boulder Model Railroad Club 



     As of July 30, 2010, the Club account 
balances were as follows: 
             Account            Amount 
             Checking            $  4,088.59  
             Savings               $  4,668.49 
             Bank Bag           $       58.00  
             Raffle Checking  $     577.75 
             Raffle Savings    $     100.00 
             Total                   $  9,492.83 
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     Time is running out!  I volunteered to open my home for a layout tour on September 25th and, like others 
who have stepped forward at various times during the year, I fear I will not complete everything on my “To 

Do” list��before the fateful day.  And it doesn’t help that we are in the middle of 
summer, which means yard work, some traveling, and other stuff that always 
gets saved up for when the weather will be nice. 
     I’ve attended many layout tours over my time in the BMRC, and I’ve set a 
rule for myself that I won’t display my layout on another tour unless I have 
made enough significant changes in it (on it?  with it?) to justify asking visitors 
to come and look at it again.  Which explains why I am nervous about getting 
everything on my list checked off. 
     I don’t think I am alone in feeling this way.  I’ll bet every modeler who is on 
the 2010 Layout Tour schedule has worked hard (or is working hard) to ensure 
that his miniature empire has been made more interesting than the last time he 
opened his basement stairway to the public. 
     All of which brings me to the bottom line of this essay, which is this:  We all 

have egos and we take pride in our modeling.  It can be a crushing experience when, after hours and hours 
of work to get everything ready to go, only a handful of people show up to see it.  After a couple of years of 
rather sparse activity, our membership indicated that they wanted to see more layouts showcased and our 
hard-working chair, Joe Baldwin , has responded to that wish.  Summer is almost over and the pace of the 
Tour schedule will pick up in September.  Let’s get out and see what our model railroading friends have 
done! 
     As for me, I have become a robotic tree maker, an automaton sitting in front of the TV each evening 
teasing mats of green poly-fiber into gossamer webs to be wrapped around white-painted armatures.  
Having followed Doug Wright’s  directions for taking a plastic pet food bin, a computer fan and some 
clothespins and combining them to make an instant applicator of leaves, I am slowly but steadily creating a 
forest of green aspen trees that are magically sprouting fully-formed on the grass-covered hillside above my 
lumber mill.  No, I may not complete every item on my 
“To Do” list in time for the Tour, but a previously bare 
corner of my layout will have changed dramatically.  I’m 
certain that the other layout proprietors can make similar 
boasts, so mark the Saturdays of September 25th and 
October 30th to hit the road and support your fellow 
modelers. 
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Official publication of the Boulder Model Railroad Club, P.O. Box 1851, 
Boulder, CO 80306.  The BMRC meets on the second Thursday of 
each month at 7:15 pm at the American Legion Hall, 1150 Pine, in 
Louisville.  We are on the Internet at: 

 <http://www.bouldermodelrailroadclub.org>.  
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

����������
�� �
President -  Bill Bradley —303-772-9804 

Vice-President  - Bruce Kasson —970-376-0911 
Secretary - Ethan Eilertsen— 303-532-4679 
Treasurer - John O’Donnell  - 303-530-3636 

                      Past President  - Doug Wright —303-431-1430 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
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The TELLTALES  welcomes articles, art, cartoons, puzzles, classifieds, 
workshop hints and other model railroading related materials.    Mail or 
e-mail all contributions and/or changes of address to: 

Jack Rummel, TELLTALES  Editor 
6490 Monarch Park Court 

Niwot, CO 80503  �   Tel: 303-652-3903 �   jtrummel@comcast.net 
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Keeping on Track! 
     It is interesting on how something you see or hear 
triggers memories.   In June, while visiting old friends in 
PA, I purchased a 1st 2007 (Vol. 29) copy of “The Bee 
Line” publication of the Reading Company Technical & 
Historical Society in a local shopping mall near Hazleton.  

The feature story was about the Reading 
Line’s preparations and trains to and 
from Valley Forge, PA for the 2nd (1950) 
and 4th (1957) Boy Scout Jamborees.  
This publication attracted me for several 
reasons: 
     In the late 1960’s and 1970’s, Jean 
and I raised a family of three girls in King 
of Prussia, near Valley Forge Park and 

the Reading Line.  We often visited the park for 
recreation and Jean, with the girls, were volunteer 
docents, reenacting colonial times while Valley Forge 
was still a State Park.  In 1976, after 83 years as a State 
Park, Pennsylvania gave the park to the nation for the 
Bicentennial.  When it became a Federal Park, the “fed’s 
wouldn’t allow volunteer workers so the reenactments by 
Jean and the girls stopped.  But, for a time it gave the 
girls a lasting sense of history and roll playing. 
     Another recollection is that this year is the 100th 
Anniversary of the founding of the Boy Scouts of 
America.  Also this year, between July 26th and August 
4th, approximately 45,000 Scouts, leaders, and staff from 
50 states, territories, and some foreign countries are 
attending the 17th Jamboree at Fort A. P. Hill, near 
Bowling Green, VA.  I, like many boys, was a Cub Scout, 
Boy Scout, and Eagle Scout.  At one point in my youth I 
taught marksmanship at a Boy Scout summer camp. 
     However, one of my great memories as a boy is 
attending the 3rd Boy Scout Jamboree in 1953, held at 
the Irvine Ranch in Orange County, California between 
July 17th and the 23rd.  Like many of the 45,401 
attendees, I made the round trip in one of 82 special 
trains.  Born and raised in White Plains, NY, my air-
conditioned coach traveled from Harmon, NY to Fullerton, 
CA and back across 19 states and Canada, using six 
different railroads, and many short bus trips to sites along 
the way.  The railroads used were: New York Central 
(Harmon to Chicago, IL), Burlington Route (Chicago to 
Billings, MT), Great Northern (to Bieber, CA), Western 
Pacific (to Oakland, CA), Santa Fe (to Fullerton, CA and 
on the return to Kansas City, MO), Wabash (to St. Louis, 
MO), and the NYC from St. Louis back to Harmon. 
     My trip started as a member of Troop 18 in one of four 
Patrols (8 boys each), on Sunday July 5th as we boarded 
the train about 6:30PM.  Our coach was the last unit on 
the train with dinning in the one before it. That night we 
crossed into Canada, crossed back into the US at Detroit 
the next morning and sided at Greenfield Village.  We 
toured the Ford Museum until after lunch, then headed 
for Chicago.  Three hours confined to the coach sitting in 

the Chicago switch yard, lead to a stampede to a soda 
fountain when we were allowed a ½ hour in the station.  We 
traveled through that night and all the next day the 7th.  But, 
not to get into too many details the major side trips were: 
Yellowstone Park the 8th; Glacier Park and Blackfoot Indian 
show next; Seattle, Snoqualmie National Forest and 
snowball fight on the 10th; Multnomah Falls, Bonneville 
Dam and Portland the following day; Crater Lake next; and 
San Francisco the 13th.   
     We arrived at Fullerton, CA on the 14th, bused to Irvine 
Ranch and had three days to prepare for and enjoy the 
Jamboree.  I’m told Bob Hope, Danny Kaye, Dorothy 
Lamour, Tex Ritter, Will Rogers Jr., Francis the Talking 
Mule and Vice President Richard Nixon were among those 
who stopped by during the week.  We broke camp and 
departed from California on July 24th.  On the way home 
the highlights were: stopped at Grand Canyon on the 26th; 
St. Louis the 28th; and Niagara Falls last.  We arrived early 
Thursday July 30, 1953 back at Harmon and home.  It was 
great trip for yours truly, while a 12 year old boy! 
     I hope to see you at the upcoming meeting, July 8th, 
and at the inexpensive dinner beforehand to socialize.  If 
you attend Dinner, remember the waitress is a volunteer 
and a good tip is in order. 
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AUGUST 1990 
     This month’s cover photo featured a British coal 
unloader lifting a four wheel coal “wagon” and dumping 
the contents into an overhead bunker.  The bunker 
then delivered coal to the waiting steam loco 
underneath. 
     The monthly meeting was moved to Friday to 
accommodate the annual auction.  Despite the “new” 
computer technology (bid records evaporated twice), 
the business was recorded manually, and the auction 
was a success (the club made $72.00). 
     Woody Andrews ran the model contest in August in 
Jack Rummel’s  absence.  The winners of the 
Weathering competition were:  Pat McCue (laundry) 1st 
place, Joe Crea (automobiles) 2nd place, and 3rd went 
to Don Peterson (boxcar). 
     The second BMRC volunteer workday on the 
Georgetown Loop was held on July 7th.  Members Ron 
Haverstock , Joe Lemmo, Kevin Taberski,  Phil 
Dougan, and Todd Hackett were joined by Allen and 
Max Summers, Bob Northrup, and Tom Theobald.  The 
work was in the engine house and yard area.
             Volunteers were solicited by Todd Hackett for a 
work day at the Como roundhouse.  That’s about  it! 
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SEE SIDEBAR ON PAGE 5 
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The Allegheny Midland:  Lessons Learned 

By Tony Koester 
     Thinking back on your model railroad, what would you change, and what would you 
expand or offer in greater detail?  How different would it appear if you were to start today? 
     Tony Koester’s HO scale Allegheny Midland was a revolutionary model railroad from its 
development in the early 1970s until its demise in 2000.  The Allegheny Midland was the 
subject of countless magazine articles and columns because of its outstanding freelanced 
prototype modeling. 
     In his just-released book, The Allegheny Midland: Lessons Learned, Koester reviews 
the history of this inspirational and influential layout and discusses ideas and features that 
worked – and those that didn’t.  Koester explains how the Allegheny Midland came to be, 
which prototype railroads influenced its planning and design, and how the layout – and the 
hobby itself – evolved throughout the model railroad’s 25 years of existence. 
     The book includes tips about: 

·      Choosing an era for your layout 
·      Fitting a model railroad into the real world 
·      Providing sufficient staging tracks 
·      Creating believable locomotive rosters 
·      Adding “signature” scenes and structures 

I think it would be worth your time to read and reflect with Tony! 
                                                                                                        —Bruce Macdonald , Book Librarian 
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Two new titles were added this month, and at zero cost. 
 
     Thanks to Bill Bradley's donation we have 595 "Switch Back Gravity Railroad," a 
15-minute DVD that explains the history and plans to restore this early gravity-
operated railroad - which just might have been the inspiration for the modern roller 
coaster. Bill picked this up on his recent trip to Pennsylvania and reported on it in 
last month's Telltales. 
     596 "Running a Steam Locomotive" is a bargain from a Denver Public Library 
sale. This 85-minute VHS tape explains in detail the construction, operation and maintenance of an 0-4-
0, which was restored by volunteers at the Monticello Museum in Illinois. Among the many nuggets of 
information is the potentially life-saving tip about keeping the water level above the crown sheet over the 
firebox. This video will give you a new appreciation of the knowledge, skill and extreme hard work that 
were required during the steam era.              —Loren Blaney , Visual Librarian 
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  The HO Special Interest Group will meet again on Thursday,  
August 19 from 7:00 PM at Frank Smucker's  place (900 - 
37th Street, Boulder) to keep working on module items.  If 
you have any questions, please feel free to email or call 
Frank  at smuckerf@comcast.net or 303.442.8171.  

 ��������	
�  

To watch a work train’s machinery replace old ties, track and ballast with new, click on this link that was 
sent in by BMRC member Buzz Allen :  <http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qFE8nmKpmXY> . 
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by Gary Rauch 

 
Pennsy’s Conemaugh Division: History and 

Modeling Opportunities  
 

The presentation will describe the history of the 
Pennsylvania Railroad’s Conemaugh Division, 
which ran from Pittsburgh to Johnstown and to Oil 
City, and will include many photos covering the 
period 1865 to the end of the PRR in 1968.  I plan 
to model a portion of the Conemaugh Division, and 
will devote part of the presentation to describing 
some of the modeling opportunities I hope to make 
use of, as well as to seek input on my proposed 
plans. 
 
The Conemaugh Division, now the Norfolk 
Southern’s Conemaugh Line, is a bypass route 
around the congestion of the Pittsburgh area, and 
in that sense is a bridge line, a favorite model 
railroad concept which provides opportunities for 
more traffic than can be generated by modeled 
yards and industries alone.  However, the line also 
generated significant traffic itself, including coal, 
coke, iron and steel, firebrick, oil, steel products 
including rolling mill rolls, chemicals, silk products, 
glass, distilled spirits, and more.  I plan to model 
several of those industries, including the 
Kiskiminetas Distillery, whose motto was “Kiski 
Whiskey Makes You Frisky!”.    
 
The Conemaugh Division included several features 
that we normally associate only with model 
railroads, including a branch line crossing 
immediately over the top of a main line tunnel 
portal.  The principal yard to be modeled, at 
Blairsville, was at the crossing of the Conemaugh 
Division main line and the Indiana Branch, 
providing significant opportunities for operation, but 
also some major challenges which I have not yet 
solved in my planning!    � �
 
 
 

�  

     The Western Pacific was also founded, like 
the Boy Scouts of America, in 1910. In 1949, 
the Western Pacific joined with the Denver & 
Rio Grande Western and the Chicago, 
Burlington & Quincy railroads to introduce a 
new streamlined passenger train between 
Oakland and Chicago, the "California Zephyr", 
one of the West's most popular trains.  The 
Western Pacific merged with Union Pacific 
Railroad in 1982.  

    “The Union Pacific No. 2010 Boy Scouts of 
America Locomotive was built at the General 
Electric plant in Erie, Pa., and delivered to 
North Little Rock, Ark., as UP No. 7469. In the 
process of having graphics applied in honor of 
the Boy Scouts of America’s 100th Anniversary 
celebration, the locomotive was renumbered to 
UP No. 2010. 
     “Because it is one of the newest, most 
reliable and most fuel-efficient locomotives in 
the Union Pacific fleet, the UP No. 2010 likely 
will carry service-sensitive consists such as 
automotive trains traveling from facilities in 
Chicago, Dallas, Houston and Marion, Ark., to 
West Coast facilities in Los Angeles, Northern 
California and the Pacific Northwest.” 
     Specifications: Model- GE 4400-horsepower 
“C45AC”; Weight- 207 tons; Length- 73 feet, 2 
inches; Width- 10 feet, 3 inches; Height- 15 
feet, 6 inches; Maximum speed- 75 miles per 
hour; Engine- Diesel 12-cylinder; Emblems 11, 
representing 10 “stages of Scouting” and 
National Scout Jamboree.      ��� ��
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PRESIDENT’S SIDEBAR: CONTINUED FROM PAGE 3 



FLOWER BEDS  
     Colorful beds of flowers could be modeled 
using various brightly colored but very tiny objects 
glued into geometrical beds such as a person 

would do in their garden.  I have 
used various colored cookie 
sprinkles to make a flower bed at the 
base of a telephone pole.  I think one 
might be able to break up colored 
glass bottles pretty fine and then sift 
out a small range of sizes. 
     Beer bottles come to mind as a 
source of green and brown flowers.  

Some decorative plates (once broken by accident) 
could provide blue and red "flowers".  Broken 
pieces of ceramic can provide white, tan or 
shades in between.  I seem to recall that some 
medical supplies come in colored glass bottles 
such as blue.  ����� �
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WELCOME TO ______ 
     Filling in the blank with something memorable 
is what many civic planners and chambers of 
commerce strive to do. Sure, the town (or state) 
has a name, but what comes next? 
     Whether it's a simple city limit sign erected by 
the highway department or an elaborate landmark 
arch that reads “Water, Wealth, Contentment, 
Health,” such as in Modesto, California, city 

greeting signs tell travelers where they are. More 
importantly, they give visitors a first impression. 
The Modesto sign touts the town’s benefits. The 
famous “Welcome to Fabulous Las Vegas” sign 
and competing Reno, Nevada's arch that reads 
“The Biggest Little City in the World” have an 
intentional flashy appearance. The huge 
Birmingham, Alabama, Magic City sign, stood 
right outside the main train station and was the 
first thing visitors saw upon exiting the building. 
Most towns have more modest signs that have 
slogans, historical facts or pay homage to high 
school sports team achievements. 
     On your layout, welcome signs along roads 
and in prominent places play an important part in 
conveying location to your visitors. Even if you 
have freelanced town names, their chambers of 
commerce can always use some visibility. With 
easy-to-use computer graphics programs, printing 
a custom city sign is easier than ever, and several 
manufacturers make billboard frames just waiting 
for your own custom town greeting.    �    
Text Reproduced in part from Walthers E-Update newsletter. 
Courtesy of Wm. K. Walthers, Inc., Newsletter 7-15-10. 
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     I will be out of town for most of August, 
returning on August 31st.  All submissions for 
the September TELLTALES must  be received 
prior to the 31st.  I will be fighting jet-lag in 
order to get the September issue out quickly 
and I will not  be wanting to chase down any 
missing items. 
     Please help me get the newsletter out to 
our membership quickly and get all 
submissions in to me by the deadline. 
     Thanks!        —Jack Rummel , Editor 
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July Contest   
     Well, I am back and had a great time on the road. 
Back to work, the July subject was,” MOW.”   We 
had nine entries in the contest with seven in the 
Advance group, and two in the Novice group.   
     In the Advanced group with the long and the short 
of it, John O’Donnell won first place with his scratch 
built “D&RGW Cabooses”. Now second place was 
given to Ron Keiser for his “Work Car Set”, a laser 
cut kit and the “work box” from Phil’s N.G. Co. And 
last but not least the scratch built “D&RGW Crane” in 
On3 scale by Bill Butler took third place.  
     Moving on, in the novice category, first place 
went to “Jim Davis” for his kit & R.T.R “UP 200 ton 
crane, derrick car, and ballast car” with custom paint 
and weathering. The second place ribbon went to 
Ron Renner his “Rio Grande 6-Dome Water Car”.  
Sorry No Third Place Entry.   
     As for my trip, I survived “The Loneliest Road in 
America”, (HWY 50),  I visited the ”Nevada Northern 
Railway, Ely,” and the “Sumpter Valley NG Railroad” 
in Oregon.  But that story is for later. My next trip is 
in September. So from your part time contest chair, 
Dennis Balchunas.   Questions?? 303-466-8544. 
(No photos this month; sorry!) 
 

� �
Contest Topics For 2010  

Aug        Locomotive Servicing 
Sep        Open (anything goes, even non-RR) 
Oct         Passenger Rolling Stock (1 car or more) 
Nov        Industries Served Directly by the RR 
Dec        Model of the Year (Contest winners only)�

��������	
���
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     December 11 & 12  may seem like a long 
way off but the BMRC Train Show will be here 
before you know it.  Invitations have been sent 
out to vendors, some of whom have already 
responded. Most will commit in the next few 
months, if past history is any guide. We are 
waiting for responses from several modular 
layouts as well.  The County Fairgrounds have 
finished their extensive drainage & repaving 
project so the vendor parking lot won't be a sea 
of mud this year which will be a big 
improvement!   
     I would like to invite BMRC members who 
would like to have a table at the Show this year 
to let me know as soon as possible. For those 
who are unfamiliar with this aspect of the train 
show, members can request a table at the show 
for a demonstration, display, mini-clinic, etc. 
This is one of the most popular aspects of the 
Show and one that the 
public loves.  It’s a 
chance to interact with 
folks by demonstrating an 
aspect of the hobby. It 
might show something 
you have built or are 
building, or display a 
collection of memorabilia, 
photos,videos, etc. 
      Also, now is not too 
early to plan when you would like to volunteer 
for the show.  We need people to help with set 
up and tear down on the weekend of the show 
as well as people to work the days of the show.  
Thanks -                 —Roy Johnson , Show Chair 

PHOTO BY ROY JOHNSON 
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 Spen Kellogg  

A childhood friend loved trains, and Spen claims to have caught the bug from 
him.  He modeled in high school, but gave it up in college and didn’t return 
until age 34 when, living in the Philippines, he started buying MR and RMC at 

the American Embassy compound. 
     Spen moved to Colorado recently from New England and joined the BMRC two years ago.  
He has been very active since joining, working hard with the HO-SIG, volunteering at the Train 
Show and regularly attending our meetings and workshops.  Outside of the BMRC, he also 
operates regularly at the Greeley Freight Station Museum, is a member of the Northern 
Colorado Model Railroad Club and is a volunteer at the Colorado Railroad Museum. 
    There’s no layout in his basement yet, but ample space is available and he hopes to start building in 
HO soon.  He envisions some fictitious mainline SP, set in coastal Oregon in 1907, both prototype and 
freelance with logging and coal mining branches. 
     Spen is retired.  He and his wife, Win, live in Erie where they are empty nesters and are both active in 
their church. 
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     The July meeting of the BMRC was held at 
the Louisville American Legion Hall, preceded by 
dinner. There was one guest present, Hollie 
Wilson, wife of member Jerry Wilson . There 
were no new members present.  
     Joe Baldwin brought the new club apparel to 
the meeting for distribution to those members 
who ordered. 
     Loren Blaney took orders for the automatic 
railroad crossing flasher and gates demonstrated 
at our previous meetings.  He is taking orders for 
the materials which will then be the subject of a 
group workshop in August. 
     Roy Johnson gave a brief train show report 
and indicated that everything was falling into 
place for the show.  He has sent invitations to 
various vendors and noted that Intermountain 
donated four (4) pieces of rolling stock for door 
prizes.  This gesture by Intermountain was 
unsolicited but greatly appreciated.  Roy also 
indicated that he was trying to get the Longmont 
Area Railroad Modelers (LARM) modular group 
to participate at our show this year. 
     Club President Bill Bradley  gave out Club 
Recognition Tags (they are hang bars that attach 
to existing member name tags) for a number of 
members in consideration of their contributions to 
the club.  Those in attendance that were 

recognized were; Joe Baldwin  - Webmaster and 
Layout Tour Coordinator; Loren Blaney  - Video 
Librarian; Jon Bond  - Club Layout Manager; Roy 
Johnson  - Train Show Chair; Marvin Van 
Puersem  – Games Manager.  In addition those not 
in attendance that were recognized were; Keith 
Bobo - Club Photographer; Frank Smucker  - HO 
SIG Leader; Bruce Macdonald  - Book Librarian; 
and Jack Rummel - Telltales Editor.  
     Jerry Wilson brought in a model of a Barnhart 
Log Loader that he is building as a “Show and Tell” 
feature.  Also on display was a Dietz RR lantern 
that was acquired from a New Jersey antique 
dealer during a recent trip back east. There was 
also a photo of a Cumbres and Toltec long 
caboose that was recently rebuilt / restored. 
     Joe Baldwin cancelled the layout tour for the 
month and noted that only six (6) people showed 
up for one of the layouts on tour last month.  He 
strongly encouraged better participation as a 
courtesy to those who take the time and effort to 
open their layouts for exhibition.  
     A number of old magazines were brought to the 
club for free distribution to members. 
     “Finding the Switzerland Trail of America” was a 
fascinating feature presentation given by Michael 
O’Neill.  Michael has spent approximately 500 
hours researching and hiking the trails and gave a 
unique presentation on the history of the railroads 
that formed the Switzerland Trail, including how to 
explore what remains today. The Switzerland Trail 
was the major source of bulk transportation for the 
area.  The railroad chronology (which started in 
1883) that formed the “Switzerland Trail” was as 
follows:  Denver Salt Lake & Pacific, Colorado & 
Northwestern Railway, Colorado & Northwestern 
Railroad and the Denver, Boulder and Western.   
     These railroads owed their existence almost 
exclusively to support silver and gold mining and 
refining operations.  Included in his presentation 
was a number of interesting photo overlays – 
where old photos / locations or maps were over-
layed by current photos for comparison.  He also 
went through the timetables and pointed out 
locations where station stops and mining camps 
were once located.  Other historical photos 
highlighted the harsh conditions the railroads faced 
during the winter months and how the lines were 
built following the rugged contours of the 
mountains. One interesting comment was that 
many of the photos showed areas that had been 
completely de-forested. 
     Michael explained in the early years the forests 
were set on fire so that miners could better see 
quartz outcroppings, which were indicators of 
possible gold deposits nearby. It was amazing to 
see how much the area has changed and how 
much history is going  

���������	
Aug. 1-8 —Natl. Garden Railway Convention, 
Tacoma, WA <www.2010ngrc.com>. 
Aug. 7-8 —Rocky Mtn. Toy Train Show, Colorado 
Railroad Museum, <www.RMTTS.com>. 
Aug. 12 —BMRC Meeting, American Legion, 1150 
Pine, Louisville, 7:15 PM (Dinner at 6 PM) 
Aug. 14 —BMRC Crossing Signal Workshop, Am. 
Legion, 1150 Pine, Louisville, 9:00 AM—Noon. 
Aug. 19-25 —Durango & Silverton Railfest, , <www.
durangotrain.com/events/railfest-2010>. 
Aug. 21-22 —DSP&P Historical Soc. Convention, 
Frisco, <dspphs.org/conventions.html>. 
Aug. 21-22 —Junior Railroad Days, Colorado 
Railroad Museum, Golden. 
Sept. 1-4—Natl. Narrow Gauge Convention, St. 
Louis, MO, <www.30ngconvention.org>. 
Sept. 9—BMRC Meeting, American Legion, 1150 
Pine, Louisville, 7:15 PM (Dinner at 6 PM). 
Sept. 18—Swap Meet, at Green Mtn. Presbyterian 
Church, 12900 W. Alameda Pkwy. at Mississippi, 
Lakewood (Note new location! ) - 9AM to Noon. 
Sept. 25—Layout Tours: Mike Carr (HO), Steve 
Mudd  (HO), Jack Rummel  (HO).  Info by email. 

 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 9 
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One of the nice things about living where I do 
(Village of Five Parks – Northwest corner of 

Arvada) is that I am a short half-block 
away from the former Rio Grande (now, of 
course, UP) tracks. It is enjoyable to 
watch trains running through our 
neighborhood, and the trains operating 
through the night generate such a 
soothing sound.  Indeed, another of our 
members, Ron Keiser , lives right next to 
the tracks in my neighborhood because 
he so much enjoys trains.    

     What often gets my attention when I watch the 
trains is the variety of paint schemes on the rolling 
stock, and in particular the way they have 
weathered.  It seems the weathering on many of 

the cars is not 
“prototypical” of what I 
a t t e m p t  w h e n 
weathering my rolling 
stock.  Of course, I get 
it right and the real 
rolling stock does not!   
I have decided to take 
“a bunch” of pictures of 
the rolling stock to see 
if I can create more 
realistic weathering in 
my modeling.  Here 
are a couple of 
samples of what I am 
seeing.  
     Our August meeting 

features one of our members, Gary Rauch , 
presenting the Conemaugh Division of the 
Pennsylvania Railroad.  Gary has co-authored a 
book on this subject, and the PRR in 1920 is the 
prototype for his layout.  This will be an another 
exciting look into railroad history, and you will 
want to be at the August 12th meeting! 
     Also in August, on Saturday the 14th, Loren 
Blaney will be conducting a workshop at the 
American Legion in Louisville on building crossing 
signals.  Loren  has put a lot of effort in the circuit 
design for train detection and signaling.  We will 
start the workshop with a 9:00 AM breakfast (cost 
of breakfast is $6.00) and then swing into the 
workshop.  We should be done shortly past noon.  

     Future plans include our annual shopping night 
at Caboose Hobbies on October 14th.  Caboose 
will be giving us a discount of 15% on all items 
excepting DCC, which will be 10%.  More on this 
later.   
     Again I ask for your input on meeting topics.  I 
will soon begin planning for next year. 
������������ ������������ ������������ ������������ ��� �����������

completely unnoticed and unrecognized by most 
residents of the area today.  Michael maintains a 
blog spot for those interesting in his continuing 
research.  It is hoped that he will one day publish 
much of his material so that this history can be 
permanently archived and preserved. 
 
The monthly model contest category was MOW 
equipment and cabooses.  There were nine 
entries in a variety of scales; the contest was run 
by coordinator Dennis Balchunas .  
 
                  —Mike Wood , Secretary Pro Tem  

SECRETARY’S REPORT CONTINUED FROM PAGE 8 
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     Chris Komloski  was home for a couple of 
weeks but is back in the hospital following more 
surgery to combat an infection at the first surgical 
site.  Please keep Chris  in your thoughts as he 
fights to get well.  
     Joe Lemmo, a long-time former member and 
good friend, lost his dad, age 87, last week after a 
long illness.  We send our heartfelt condolences to 
Joe and his family.�

Next TELLTALES  Deadline 
 
Submissions for the September TELLTALES should be 
sent no later than August 28, 2010 .   —Ed. 
 

�  


